Josephine

June 21, 2021

Melissa Marquez
Collin County

Re: Request to Annex County Roads 689 and 1003
Dear Ms. Marquez,

The City of Josephine wishes to annex its wastewater treatment plant and water holding pond
used in connection with the plant, together with partions of the rights-of-way of County Road 689 and
County Road 1003 adjacent to those facilities. These areas are within the exclusive extraterritorial
jurisdiction of the City of Josephine. See Exhibit “A” attached.

Section 43.1055 of the Texas Local Government Code provides in part:

“Notwithstanding any other law, a municipality may by ordinance annex a road or the right-of-way of a
road on request of .... the governing body of the political subdivision that maintains the road or right-of-
way....”

These portions of CR689 and CR1003 are maintained by Collin County,

The City of Josephine City Council has considered this and is unanimously in favor of the
annexation if the Commissioners Court of Collin County will request it as authaorized by this statute.
Please consider this letter to be the City’s petition that the Court consent to the annexation of the
portions of CR689 and CR1003 by its Order requesting annexation.

If you have any questions or if anything further is required to present this to the Court for
consideratian, please contact me or City Secretary Patti Brooks. We are also prepared to make a
presentation to the Court if requested.

Thank you for your assistance.
Sincerely,

NJU

joe Hoh Mayor

City of Josephine
P.0. Box 99
201 Main Street Josephine, Texas 75164
972-843-8282



9/21/22, 8:37 AM Mail - Patti Brooks - Outlook

CR 1003 CR 689

Joe Holt <jholt@cityofjosephinetx.com>
Mon 3/22/2021 5:18 PM

To: Williams Cheryl <cdwilliams@collincountytx.gov>
Cc: Patti Brooks <Pbrooks@cityofjosephinetx.com>;Dillard Robert <Rdillard@njdhs.com>
Commissioner Williams:

The City of Josephine is interested in annexing the CR’s listed above in to our City Limits and being
responsible for future maintenance.

Both of these roads are near our existing sewer plant. CR 1003 has recently been chipped sealed and
layered with fog seal. The CR 689 has only been chipped but was not layered with fog seal. It would be
our request that it be layered with fog seal prior to annexation.

Our City Secy. will furnish metes and bounds along with a map of road locations.

Our City Attorney, Mr Robert Dillard, has had some previous correspondence with Ms. Melissa Marquez.
However, | need you help to petition the Court for their consideration.

Joe Holt

Mayor

City of Josephine
214-384-5517
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